
CLACTON ON SEA GOLF CLUB LTD 

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS HAS AGREED THE FOLLOWING POLICY 

FOR THE USE OF CLUB BUGGIES, PERSONALLY OWNED BUGGIES AND 

TROLLIES DURING THE WINTER PERIOD 

With effect from the 1st November and throughout the winter until preferred 

lies cease to be applicable (normally 30th April) use of all buggies and trollies 

around tees and greens will be restricted. 

The reason for the restrictions is to protect the tees, greens, aprons and areas 

immediately surrounding the greens from damage. 

These restrictions are not in conflict with the Club’s regulations for the use of 

personally owned buggies on the golf course and are covered in the Golf Buggy 

Safety Policy and the Golf Buggy Safe Working practice. 

RESTRICTED AREAS FOR ALL BUGGIES AND TROLLIES 

1 Buggies and trollies must not cross the white line which denotes the 

forward extent of the aprons at the front of greens. 

2 Buggies and trollies must not use a route between the green and any 

greenside bunker. 

3 Buggies and trollies are not allowed on any greenside aprons. 

4 Buggies and trollies must not be used on greens, tees and any slopes 

leading up to them. 

5 Buggies and trollies must not cross the roped off areas adjacent to 

greens. 

6 Where paths have been provided at greens and tees buggies and 

trollies must be parked on the path and not on adjoining grass areas. 

Compliance with these restrictions will help protect your golf 

course and assist the green staff in their efforts to improve the 

quality of the course. 


